







September 10, 2002 

     The meeting of the Board was held Tuesday Evening, September 10, 2002 in the Trustees Room of the Old Town Hall. 

     Present Messrs. DeAscanis, Quillen, Gambacorta, Koczak, Bridgewater, Gordon, Wilson, Indellini, Lane, Peden, Toner and Ms. Banks (12) and Andrew P. Taylor, Esq. 

     The meeting opened with a moment of silence and in remembrance of September 11, 2001. 

     No additions were made to the monthly calendar.  Mr. Quillen added that the British Car Club Show will be on Battery Park, September 29, 2002. 

     The minutes of the previous meetings were approved.  Mr. Quillen questioned if there should be minutes from Executive Sessions.  Mr. Taylor will check to see if they are required to be part of the minutes. 

     The Treasurers reports were approved as submitted. 

PROPERTY DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE REPORT: Mr. Indellini reporting. 
Centerpoint: 
     Lease to be drawn with Mr. Paul McConnell for Parcel 3 and 4 with the same appraisals and CPI’s as Amazon.Com and lease to expire in 2077. 

     Mr. McConnell is doing a preservation study on the hangar. 

     Tax abatement was discussed on the Amazon building.  Year 2002-2003 will be at 50% on the building. 

Soda Towne: 
     The old building has been demolished and steel has been erected for a new building. There was an environmental problem with old tiles, etc. and cost approximately $2,000.00.  Van Demark & Lynch also has submitted an invoice for engineering services for final plan. 

                                    Mr. Henry Gambacorta abstained from voting. 

Buttonwood School Property: 
     Buttonwood Civic Association now is a 501 C Agency.  Trustees are ready to transfer property to them. 

     Mylars are signed and ready to go to Recorder of Deeds for sub-division. 
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New Castle Sailing Club: 
     Still working on clarification of ownership of land. 

     New information from New Castle County shows an additional parcel and deed back to 1900.  Mr. Taylor will look into this. 

Twin Span Industrial Park: 
     A very involved discussion took place on the items not completed. 

     A motion was made and approved that “If east sixth street is not closed by September 22, 2002, by an electronic gate, they must comply with the terms of the lease”.  This gate was to have been operational no later than the opening of the new road. 
     Other non-addressed items such as catch basin, approval of sign and curb cuts will be dealt with when they reply to the road closure.

Penn Mart—New Castle Shopping Associates: 
     Representatives will meet with Property Development Committee on September 30, 2002 to discuss lease. 

St. Francis Unit—Professional Center: 
     An inquiry has been received from Dr. James, that she is interested in taking over the lease when the lease with St. Francis expires on April 30, 2003.  Property Development Committee will get an appraisal and work on a lease accordingly. 
Ferry Cut-off and Basin Road Property: 
     Awaiting an appraisal from Allen Appraisals before contacting Mr. Alan Perry of Montchanin Developers who has expressed an interest in a portion of property. 

Request for Parkland at Washington Park: 
     Discussion took place on this request and it was decided to await the Planning Commissions report. 

Greenway:
     An involved discussion was held on the possible Greenway Walk being located through the old train track area in the vicinity of Washington Greene.  The Board is not in favor or interested at this  time to be a part of this project. 
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Fulton Property—184 East Fourth Street: 
     An inquiry has been received from Mrs. Norma Jane Fulton as to an encroachment on Trustees property of a chimney. 

     The Board approved selling the parcel at $35.00 per square foot and the Fultons paying all costs of transfer.  A survey has already been completed.  

     The Fultons will be so notified of the Boards actions. 

New Entrance to Farmers Market: 

     Construction of the new road will begin September 16, 2002, A-Del Construction was the low bidder. 
     Mr. Indellini will visit the Quigley’s, the Penn Farm tenants, and advise them how much ground will be used for the new entrance. 

Basin Road Easements for Sidewalks: 
     State Highway Department temporary easements will be signed for the east side of Basin Road and in the vicinity of the Getty station

BJ’S Liquor Store: 
     Approval was given for the plans of the liquor store adjoining BJ’s. 

     It was also noted that the temporary storage trailers will no longer be needed and will be removed. 

OUTREACH COMMITTEE: 






No report. 
PROPERTY MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Gordon reporting. 
     New roof  has been put on the equipment building at Battery Park. 

     Ms. Marian Young of Wik Associates has made contact regarding the piece of property at 7th & Washington known to us an “Abex Parcel”.  

     Denrec has 3 wells on this property and area needs to be kept clear of trees and brush. 

Mr. Taylor will check to see if Abex is responsible for this maintenance. 
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     New Library:  New sills are being put in windows. 

     Dialysis Building:  Have installed 2 panes of glass. 

     Fire Station:  Finial on the cupola is leaking and will need major repairs. 

     Second Street behind Town Hall:  Pipe fence has been hit. 

FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Peden reporting. 
     Loan has been secured from PNC for the Police Station at prime  minus ½ point or 4.25%, up to two million dollars with no fees. 

     After an involved discussion the following motion was made and approved. 

          ‘That the Trust borrow 2 Million dollars for the new police station and use 

            part of our assets at PNC as collateral.” 

     Attached to the minutes of the June meeting were details of the transaction between the City and Trustees for the former Van’s property (Old City Garage).  The details spell out that if at any time the City should offer this property for sale, it must be sold back to the Trustees for the same amount (March 07, 1972)

     Since the City did not use this parcel for the police station, A motion was made and approved to move forward with requesting the City to return this property. 

 Taxes:
     Ms. Banks reported that the Tax Bills this year were very complicated, especially with the annexation bills.  That billing was completed then had to be re-billed.  There were 32 annexation bills for an assessment of $17,398,500.00 and billing of $75,500.00. 

    The normal city, county and school tax bills:  78 properties, 219 bills, assessment of 

$32,838,200.00 or total tax of $697,670.00 of which $57,948.00 belongs to the Trustees and $638,700.00 comes from the tenants.  

     Ms. Banks was thanked for getting this job done. 

LIBRARY COMMITTEE: 




No report 
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OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE: 




No report 

BY-LAW COMMITTEE: 





No report. 

BUILDING RESTORATION COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Lane reporting 

     The 1914 picture of the Trustees has been re-done, new glass, acid free mat and the original frame.  Will continue with the restoration of other photos. 

     Old Library:  Painting contract given to Jamestown Painting  in the amount of $6,600.00

     The matter of having a new group picture done was discussed and will try for October 1, 2002. 

     The maps being brought from the Library was again discussed. 

BATTERY PARK COMMITTEE REPORT:  Ms. Banks reporting. 
     Enclosed with the minutes and agenda was another letter from Mr. Chris Confer regarding the dumpster. 

     The dumpster should stay where it is now for safety reasons.  If planting was permitted it must be made clear Trustees are not responsible. 

GOOD WILL FIRE STATION COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Koczak reporting. 
     Problem with the cupola is being handled by Property Maintenance. 

COMPUTER: 
      Fully functional system is now installed at a cost of $4,515.00. 

CORRESPONDENCE:
     A thank you from Alzheimers Association for donation made in memory of Marian Kee Tobin, (Mrs. J. Herbert Tobin).
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 SCHOLARSHIP REPORT: 
     The yearly report has been received by the Board and a “Thank You” will be sent to the Committee for all their work and the great report. 

     A motion was made for an Executive Session. 
     Following the Executive Session,  there was no further business and a motion was made to adjourn. 






M. Anita Banks, Secretary. 

